THE PIGGOTT SCHOOL

A Church of England Academy

Head Teacher Mr D J Gray MA, NPQH



Twyford Road, Wargrave, Berkshire RG10 8DS
Telephone 0118 940 2357
Facsimile 0118 940 4892
office@piggottschool.org
www.piggottschool.org

March 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

From time to time children are sick (vomit) either at home or at school. Unfortunately it is not possible to distinguish between the causes, and therefore it is essential that the same rule of exclusion applies in all cases of vomiting or diarrhoea.

Diarrhoea and Vomiting Exclusion

Diarrhoea and/or vomiting commonly affects children and staff and can be caused by a number of different germs, including viruses, parasites and bacteria. Infections can be easily spread from person to person (by unwashed hands), especially in children. In general, it is recommended that any staff member or child with diarrhoea and/or vomiting symptoms must stay away or be excluded from the school or early years setting until they have been free of symptoms for <u>48 hours</u> (the '48 hour rule') and feel well. Personal hygiene whilst ill must be very strict.

If your child is sick at school, we will ask you or your emergency contact to take your child home. They should not return for 48 hours. We appreciate that this is inconvenient in many cases, and you may not believe your child is ill, but you will appreciate that we do this in all cases and it should reduce the risk of infection for everyone in school.

As an example, if your child is sick at lunchtime on a Tuesday, they should not return to school until after lunch on Thursday, provided there have not been any further episodes of vomiting.

Thank you for your understanding with this. Further guidance on infection control may be found on the PUBLIC HEALTH ENGLAND WEBSITE.

Yours faithfully

Mrs R Alexander
Deputy Headteacher







